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SNOW & ICE WINTER MAINTENANCE:

e | want to acknowledge the effort and dedication by my employees to ensure that the
traveling public can safely drive the roads in Lansing. This has and continues to be this
department’s goal with winter maintenance.

e Replacing plow parts/blades as needed.

TREE & BRUSH MAINTENANCE:

e Crews worked cutting back brush and tree limbs from intersections and within the Road-
Right-of-Way.

WATER/SEWER MAINTENANCE:

e There was a watermain break on North Triphammer Road — Resolved in 3 hours.
e There was a watermain break on LeRoy Road — Resolved in 3 hours.

GARAGE WORK:

e Maintenance on trucks - lighting issues — changing cutting edges — new tires — new
conveyer chains - keeping trucks up and running for snow removal as needed.

OFFICE:

e Emmy Stehnach joined our crew as Secretary to the Highway Superintendent and is
quickly becoming a valuable asset to the department.

Mike attended the Engineer and Operations meeting at Bolton Point.

Mike attended the Project Review Committee meeting.

Mike attended the Highway Barn meeting.

Mike and Jamar attended the Highway Association meeting.

COMMUNITY:

e Meeting with taxpayers to discuss driveway culvert replacement and new driveway
culverts.



CROSS- DEPARTMENTAL COLLABORATIONS:

e Thank you, Tyler Todd, for helping during the snow.

NEW HIGHWAY BARN:

e The Highway Barn Committee has met multiple times regarding the new building and its
IT infrastructure, layout, reception and security/CCTV/access-controlled doors.

e Reviewing items with LeChase regarding the new facility.

e The drawings are at or around 90% - working towards Bid Date.



